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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190518002
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
The attached spreadsheet was provided to me last year in response to a question about people reoffending following a community sentence and was an update on the data provided in the following Parliamentary Written Answer

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201011/cmhansrd/cm111208/text/111208w0002.htm#11120881000220

Please could you provide me with tables that update the response with the figures that cover (a) 2015, (b) 2016 and if possible (c) 2017.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds most of the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the attached tables for the latest two available annual cohorts, covering the years 2015 and 2016.
The first table shows the proven reoffending rates in the one-year follow-up period for adult offenders who commenced a Community Order in England and Wales in 2015 and 2016. The second table shows the number of proven reoffences committed in the one-year follow-up period that were violent or sexual offences for adults that commenced a Community Order in England and Wales in 2015 and 2016. 
A proven reoffence is defined as any offence committed in a one-year follow-up period that resulted in a court conviction, or caution in the one-year follow-up or a further six month waiting period, to allow time for cases to progress through the courts.
The 2017 cohort is not yet available, as proven reoffending is measured over a one-year follow-up period and a further six month waiting period (to allow time for cases to progress through the courts). Further time is then required for the Police National Computer to be updated and for the data to be processed. Hence why there is a time lag in measuring proven reoffending and why the latest full calendar year cohort available only covers 2016.
Further information about proven reoffending including the methodology used to compile these statistics can be found in the Guide to Proven Reoffending Statistics, linked below:
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/797429/guide-to-proven-reoffending-statistics-Apr19.pdf
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